BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI

In the Matter of a Working File to 



)

Consider Changes to Chapter 13
 


)
Case No. AW-2011-0252
Service and Billing Practice Rules



)


COMMENTS ON STAFF’S DRAFT REVISION OF THE 
CHAPTER 13 RESIDENTIAL SERVICE AND BILLING PRACTICE RULES 

BY THE CONSUMERS COUNCIL OF MISSOURI
The Consumers Council of Missouri (“CCM”) appreciates the opportunity to provide informal comments on Staff’s draft revisions to the Commission’s Chapter 13 Residential Service and Billing Practice Rules (“Staff Draft Revisions”).  In general, the proposed changes accommodate efforts by regulated utilities to tilt the scales against residential consumers in situations involving disputes between the utilities and their captive customers.  Most of the proposed changes included in Staff’s Draft Revisions reflect a compromise only among utility companies and the Staff.  Many of the proposed changes would remove vitally important safeguards for the most vulnerable utility consumers from the current rules.  Very few revisions proposed by consumer advocate stakeholders were included in the Staff Draft Revisions.  CCM urges the Commission to reject the Staff Draft Revisions, and does not recommend that this draft become the starting point for any formal rulemaking process.  

CCM supports the comments submitted in this case by AARP and by the Office of the Public Counsel (“OPC”).  If the Commission does proceed with a formal rulemaking process to consider revisions to Chapter 13, CCM recommends that the Commission start with the amendments proposed in those comments.
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